Student Services Committee
Minutes
SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE

Wednesday, May 20, 2009
3:00 - 4:30 p.m. p.m.

Room B-305
Members:
 Peter Fong, Co-Chair; Glenn Magpuri, Co-Chair; Rick Cassar; Jeff Higginbotham, Adela Jacobson; Franchesca Gade, Edith Pollack, Harvey Wilensky
Guests:
Lezlie Allen, Christine Barlolong, Reginald Boyd, MaryAnn Guevarra, Joseph Hankinson, Janice Hecksel, Valita Jones, Alice Nelson, Sonny Nguyen, Thu Nguyen, Judy Patacsil, Star Rivera-Lacey, Dana Stack, Wendy Stewart, Teresa Vilaboy
I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Tabled.  
II. PERSONNEL UPDATES

1. SS Org Chart Through June 30 – Chain of Command & Reporting Timelines:  Peter reviewed the current Student Services organizational chart, dated May 23, 2009 (attached).  He noted that there are three Student Services managers: himself, Adela Jacobson, and Star Rivera-Lacey, and that Adela exclusively is the student advisor.  There have been a number of inquiries regarding who can serve as the Associated Student Advisor.  According to the job description, one of the duties of the Dean of Student Affairs is to serve as the adviser for the Associated Students.
He believes that the Dean of Student Development position could be revisited next year at the earliest.  He also noted that the reporting departments under Adela’s position are slightly different from the job announcement, and the same for his.  It is this way because of the existing personnel issues.  
Peter noted that the NANCE meeting yesterday, facilitated by Dr. Kim Myers, provided the most clarity to date on this subject.  He is thankful that Annette and Denise in the Miramar Business Office are helping us walk through the process.  When in doubt, reference the information provided by Vice Chancellor, and talk to Annette, who is the most knowledgeable person on campus.  
III. PLANNING / NEW BUSINESS
1. Program Review / SLOAC Task Force Update:  Peter complemented Wendy and the Task Force for their leadership.  Wendy gave a brief update of the past couple of meetings.  Dana brought some information from a CACCRAO Conference workshop.  Wendy noted that she would like to have that facilitator come to speak at a Task Force meeting.  She would like us to take a look at other schools that have successfully gone through accreditation or have been highlighted in some way or seen as a standard to be measured up to.  

She noted that the template that she distributed (attached) is the Miramar working template for now, similar to what we had before, and she is hoping that this is a document that is done once a year.  If we do this the right way, we don’t need to do another document for college-wide goals and objectives throughout the year, and it can serve as a resource.  Wendy reviewed the template line by line.  

2. Graduation Update:  Star gave a brief update of commencement planning.  At the last count 183 graduates have signed up to walk; 53 faculty are expected to walk.  She noted that parking is free for faculty, staff and graduates, and recommended that employees arrive early and carpool to the hotel.  Edith noted that there are more hotel parking vouchers; there are several regalia orders available to faculty who did not order (orders of faculty who could not participate after all).  At the VIP Reception she will mingle among VIPS and faculty with a needle and thread in case last-minute repairs are needed for regalia.
3. Student Services Research Needs:  Peter asked staff to let him, Adela and Wendy know what their research needs might be in support of their PR/SLOACs.  
4. Online Counseling Update:  Rick noted that the counselors have received training through CCC Confer.  All the counselors will be connected to web-cams and headphones to talk to students.  Everything is ready to go, for September when student appointments will begin again, and now need to get students buy in to this. Peter requested that Rick send an e-mail to Sandi Trevisan and the Webmaster, Bill Smith.  
IV. UPDATES

1. Accreditation:  
a.  Categorical Site Visit Responses Draft (completed):  Peter expressed appreciation for everyone’s good work.  Not only did the leaders get this right, he noted that they took impeccable notes at the exit interview.  Each responded professionally and courteously and each noted that their recommendations were not in violation of Title 5.  He gave the President the report this morning, and noted that neither of the other SDCCD colleges nor continuing education have not gotten this far in the process.  The official report has not arrived at the campus as yet.  
2.
Student Union – DSPS Stays:  DSPS will stay in the Student Union.  Peter asked that all of Student Services staff to appreciate the value of the ramp.  It is for students, and for employees to evacuate the building in an emergency.  The marquee will be including on the exterior of the building at the main entrance, and we hope to be able to control it.  Alice requested panic buttons throughout the building.  Peter requested that this be an agenda item at the next Student Union user group meeting.  He requested that each department check for functionality.  There was a brief discussion about having the Honors Program with the Transfer Center.  Glenn requested that audio-visual needs throughout the building be discussed with him.  Peter informed Glenn that, as a co-chair of the SS Committee, he should communicate directly with Buddy Gessel and Jim Bray regarding these concerns.  All new furniture and computer equipment will be installed in the new building.  Peter requested Glenn to give a report on these issues at the next meeting of this Committee.  
3.
Catalog Update:  Edith gave an update regarding catalog edits for 2009-10.  May 27, 2009 is the deadline for making changes in the first proof of the catalog.  There is only one catalog update for the first proof… in the Instructional Office; and don’t forget to sign off in the front of the notebook.  
4.
Threat Assessment / College Violence Prevention Training:  Judy Patacsil gave an update.  The goal is to train the entire campus.  Peter requested that a motion be made and seconded and voted upon, indicating approval of the various campus constituent groups.  MSC Gade/ Higginbotham that the Student Services Committee support online violence prevention training.  6 yes votes, 1 no votes.   
V. INFORMATION / ANNOUNCEMENTS


1. Budget Update & Need Proposals:  Dean of Student Development & Matriculation position is not moving forward this year.  Eight different Student Services areas have had discussions with Peter regarding funding next year:  1) Mental Health in support of TAT and DSPS in support of post-traumatic stress disorder; 2) Veterans’ Affairs adjunct counselor in support of Vets to Jets and Chapter 33; 3) DSPS in support of additional backfill for Rechelle Mojica’s sabbatical backfill, Alternative Media Specialist; 4) Counseling adjunct additional backfill for Cassar sabbatical; 5) Transfer Center adjunct to cover this summer for Wendy in career counseling, BSI, and other areas; 6) Admissions & Records adult hourlies during peak registration periods; 7) Student Affairs hourly in support of Student Affairs and other related areas under the Student Affairs umbrella; 8) Outreach Ambassadors in support of Counseling, A & R and Financial Aid during peak registration periods.  
Peter spoke about these items with the President today, who will keep these under advisement.  
2. Vets-To-Jets:  Christine Barlolong distributed a flier (attached) and spoke regarding this new program.  A partial grant has been received from the Wal Mart Foundation for this program.  Chapter 33 will be implemented in the fall.  The grant will cover tuition and fees, allowing Vets to come to school without the pressure of attending full-time and paying the expenses.  The other side of the coin is if the Vets are prepared to make the transition from the military to college.  It is hoped that this program will become like an EOPS Program for Vets.  
3. Travel Requests – Three Week Rule:  Peter asked that employees schedule appointments with him if they need to discuss travel requests in advance of submitting travel packets, rather than catching him as he’s out on campus for permission to travel.  He reminded Leaders of the three-week rule, requiring in-state travel to be submitted at least three weeks prior to travel.  The travel packet must travel intact throughout the entire travel process.  
4. P.E.T. Program (Foster Youth):  MaryAnn distributed a brochure about the P.E.T. Program, which would address the needs of foster youth.  MaryAnn is the Miramar contact person for this program, and she meets with the College Connection Advisory Board through the County Office of Education Foster Youth Services.  They have a program to help foster youth ages 13 to 15 to prepare to enter the workforce.  They want to place these students at colleges to expose them to higher education and to start preparing them.  We were asked if we would participate in the program.  Given the fiscal crisis and limited staffing in the summer, this may be a good opportunity for some departments to employ these students.  After some discussion in this regard, it was determined that, without the capability of using the student information system and having access to other confidential records, Student Services departments would be unable to use the students, but referrals to Business Services and Facilities Services could be an option.  
5. Supplies:  Peter noted that anyone having anything to do with supplies, when you get your budget, just requisition what you need at that time.  Be very thoughtful about how you order supplies.
6. ARRA Act:  This is a good grant.  SDCCD has submitted from each college two ARRA Grant proposals.  Miramar’s are Diesel and Biotech.  He is hoping that one of them will be approved, providing $400,000 federal money, and within the grant is counseling and career counseling.  Peter will be discussing this with Rick, Wendy and Joseph.  
Peter requested Jeff to pursue VATEA money earmarked for disabled students.  

Wendy will be taking a class during the summer, requiring her to write a grant.  She asked Student Services Leaders to use her services when requesting a grant for their program(s).

Francesca announced an Associated Student leadership/end-of-the-year reception (no food), and invited everyone present at this meeting to attend, 3:00 p.m. in S-100 building.  She also noted that she will be on campus all summer to address any issue concerning the students.  Associated Students will be meeting during the summer as well, getting ready for the fall semester.  

VI. MEETINGS:  Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.   
Meetings will resume in the fall 2009 semester.
Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Previous Agendas and Minutes may be found at http://www.sdmiramar.edu/cmte/college_governance.asp.
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VETS 2 JETS

("JETS™= THE MIRAMAR COLLEGE MASCOT)

Pilot Project 2009/2010

I. WHAT

A. VETS 2 JETS

Currently, Miramar College serves 926 veterans receiving benefits. We, at
the college, are aware there are many more student veterans, active duty
miltary, *wounded warrior” miltary, and military spouses attending Miramar
College that are not receiving avallable benefits. This pilot program is
specifically designed to target the current and prospective veterans, miltary
students, and miltary spouses to participate in a seamless transition to
Miramar College. The Vets 2 Jets program provides specialized services,
programs, and events to address the unique needs and Issues surrounding
our returning military, veterans, and military Spouses to assist the in the
successful completion of thelr educational goals.

II. WHO:

A. Eligible Students
1. Active Duty Miltary
2. Veterans
3 Milkary Spouses

B. Project Participants
Kathy Doorly, MCAS/DSPS Counselor, Project Co-Coordinator
“Tina Barlolong, Veteran's Affairs Verifying Offcer, Project Co-Coordinator
Duane Short, Articulation Officer, SOC College Contact
Lisa Clarke, College Academic Counselor
Jef Higginbotham, DSPS Acting Coordinator
Judy Patacsil, Mental Health Counselor

III. WHERE

San Diego Miramar College
Marine Corps Air Station, (MCAS Miramar)





[image: image3.jpg]IV. WHEN

A. Spring/Summer/Fall 2009 & Spring 2010
1. Education Fair, MCAS, April 23, 2009

2. Intent to Organize Student Club, May 2009

3. Veteran Meet & Greet Orientation, June 9 & 10 12-1:30PM
(1101A)

4. VA “WELCOME HOME" Orientation (July or August 2009)

V. How

A. Project Activities and Planning Ideas

Distribute Needs Assessment Survey
Employ a Veteran as a Counselor for Vets
Create a Student Veteran Organization (SVO)
Conduct Veteran's College Orientation Events
Web Links to Project information and FAQ's

« College website

« MCAS website

« Veteran's websites
Create Mental Health Support Groups
Access to Disability Support Programs & Services
Vets Tutoring Vets Program
‘Semester News Letter (paper & online)

. Create Book Scholarships.
. Weekly Coffee Hour
. Outreach Activities

Brochure/Information

Attend Job/Education Fairs

Contact Base Ombudsman

Coordinate with Miltary Departments (i.e. Medical, Squadrons,
Base 0)
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Program Review-Student Learning Outcomes Taskforce Meeting

May 13,2009 * 2.00 - 3.00 pm
Library Conference Room

Members Present. Dana Stack, Wendy Stewart (Co-Chair)
Members Absent:  Peter Fong (Co-Chair), Adela Jacobson, Glen Magpuri,

Minutes

Lezlie Allen

Review of Instructional Program Review-SLOAC document
revisions

Recap of CACCRAO “Development of Meaningful Learning
Outcomes” by Dana Stack. Recommendation that presenter
Dot Cordel (City College) attend the June meefing to review
Miramar documents and give recommendations for upcoming
cycle.

Pima Community College SLO website (in re-accreditation
process for 2010) reviewed as a possible mode! for information to
be posted on the web for Miramar at a ater date after the process.
is complete.

Program-Review template reviewed and recommendations made
to make sections in-fine with CWGOs and to include a column for
objectives that will be directly “plugged into” the CWGO
document. Section added in the end for “additional information
relevant o the department” where data, statistics, trends, etc. can
be reported

SLO template reviewed in light of information from CACCRAQ
conference, SLOs from other colleges, and Miramar core
competencies. New template created inclusive of each step of
the SLO process.

Recommendation for templates to be reviewed by SS Committee
on May 20" prior to summer vacations.

PR-SLO taskforce timeline revised. Recommend that SS foliow
same deadline as Instructional with October 15" as the due date.





[image: image7.jpg]Program-Review & Student Learning Outcome Taskforce Timeline
(updated 5-13-09)

May 13 | Revise templates for review at May 20" SS Committee Meeting
o Meet with “experts” to review templates: Campus PRISLOAC
Coordinator (stillin hiring process), Dot Cordell (CACCRO
June-July | presenter), Lou Ascione or Daphne Figueroa (Instructional
PRISLOAC Committee representative)
Finalize templates
August Develop and provide workshops on new PR & SLO process |

SS departments develop PRISLO documents (Taskforce members to |

tember
Se serve as a resource)

October 15" | Deadiine to submit updated PRs & SLOs

October- [ documents are reviewed by taskforce and forwarded for signatures;
December | uploaded to G drve
Next Meating: based on taskforce availabity in June

Adjournme:

: 2:55 pm
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Financial Aid�Teresa Vilaboy





Associated


Students





Dean of Student Development & Matriculation�(Vacant)





Administrative Secretary�Edith Pollack





SunGard/SCT Liaison�Janice Hecksel





TRIO/SSS


Star Rivera-Lacey�Upward Bound�Valita Jones





Outreach�Sonny Nguyen





Transfer Center�Wendy Stewart





DSPS�Jeff Higginbotham





International Students�Marc Hollman





Mental Health�Judy Patacsil





Veterans’ Affairs





Evaluations





Counseling�9.5 Counselors�Rick Cassar





Admissions & Records�Dana Stack








Assessment�Career Placement�Joseph Hankinson





EOPS/CARE/�CalWORKs�MaryAnn Guevarra





Senior Secretary�(to be created)





Dean of�Student Affairs�Adela Jacobson





Vice President Student Services�Peter Fong





Health Services�Lezlie Allen





Senior Secretary�Jacqueline Clark
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